                      	              Hatzic Middle P.A.C. Meeting Minutes
General Meeting
       October 12th, 2018
Meeting Commences: 3:45pm	

In Attendance:   Barb Billesberger, Chris Bucholz, Lori McComish, Tami Beemish, Roxanne Nielsen, Dolly Lang, Cam Walker, Tania Bradley, Baljit Dosanjh, Sharon Duff, Chrystal McCallum, Debbie Allison
Regrets:           Shelley Carter, Veronica Klassen, Tiffany Harris
Admin:                  Marcello Gabriele
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Adopt Agenda:  	First: 	Lori McComish
                   	Second: Tami Beemish
Adopt Minutes:    First: Chrystal McCallum
Second: Dolly Lang
		
 Principal’s Report:
a. Mr. Gabriele requests a date and/or time change for future PAC meetings. He suggested Thursdays; PAC majority was not in support. He suggested a different time of Fridays to a morning time or 3:15pm. PAC majority voted for the 3:15pm time change. This will affect the November 16th meeting to a time of 3:15pm, instead of 3:45pm. Barb will notify Monnie of change. Future meeting changes to be added to November agenda regarding time/date change to January meeting.
b. School Goals Day was held on September 21st. This year Mr. Gabriele focused on developing a culture with staff and students. 
c. Aboriginal speaker Penny Jeneke spoke at an assembly about the importance and meaning of Orange Shirt Day on September 26th. A group of indigenous students went to Heritage Park and participated in an Orange Shirt ceremony on Sept. 28th.
d. Terry Fox run on Sept. 27th was a success!
e. October 5th was Curriculum Implementation Day for staff during the Pro-D day.
f. Vacant teaching positions are down to one spot- Math/Science teacher is needed. This position has been externally posted. The TTOC position needs to be filled, as well. As the previous TTOC, accepted a teaching position within the school.
g. Term 1 ends November 9th. Half day of school- 11:35 dismissal.
h. November 22nd- Report card pick up and parent/teacher conferences- 3:30-5:30/6-8pm. Interviews will be held in classroom and gym. A list will be provided upon arrival. Interim reports coming home soon from teachers. 
i. ‘Drop Everything and Read’ (D.E.A.R.) is happening October 22nd. This day is designed to remind everyone of all ages to make reading a priority activity in their lives.
j. ‘Take your Kids to Work Day’ happening November 14th. Information coming home soon with students. This is not a mandatory event for students to participate in.
k. Tech update: New computers for our learning services.
l. Athletics: Volleyball and Football up and running!
m. Leadership students doing good things around the school. 

 Treasurer’s Report
a. General Account balance: $2,418.90 (no cheques to clear)
· Keep $500.00 in the account for incidentals and a just in case fund.
b. Gaming grant has been approved and HMS was awarded $16,464.00
    Gaming Account balance: $18,506.17 (no cheques to clear)
· Keep $1000.00 in the account for 2018/19 bursaries.
· Budget for Game Night- PAC agreed on a budget of $14,500 to give away to approved requests on Game Night.
c. Game Night- Reminder to PAC of date change to Tuesday October 30th at 3:30pm in the Library. Barb to notify Monnie of change.

DPAC Report
a. Next DPAC meeting is Monday, October 15th 7:00pm at Heritage Park Middle.
b. Next School Board meeting Tuesday. October 16th 6:30 at MSS.
c. School board & DPAC meeting minutes are available on the MPSD website.
d. The School Trustees All Candidates Forum is October 17th 6:30-8:30pm at the Heritage Park Middle School Cafeteria.
e. DPAC event- Screenagers: Growing up in the digital age, Tuesday October 23rd 6-9pm at the Clarke Theatre. This is a free event and is kid friendly.
f. BC School Sports: Superintendent Angus Wilson and School Trustee Randy Cairns are writing a letter to the BC School Sports Committee to address the new change in the Student-Athlete Eligibility equity rule requirements to participate in competition. The letter is the first step to enable Mission students to participate despite our school configurations that don’t align with other school districts in the province. The second step is possible legal action.
g. BC Sports Hub is interested in interviewing parents regarding the BC School Sports recent decision. If you are interested in participating in the interview happening next week, contact Lori McComish at lori@mccomishclan.com
	

Fundraisers
a. Neufelds:
· Chris contacted Neufelds and set up the dates. Order forms are sent home with students October 25th and are due back November 15th. Order pick up day is scheduled for November 26th at 5:30pm. Volunteers are needed to pick up the order forms, organize the forms and distribute to homerooms. Volunteers are needed to organize the orders, once forms are all in. Money needs to be counted (3 people required for this). Chris to arrange with Monnie to have order forms sent home via email and also on the HMS notification app. All available volunteers to meet after the PAC meeting to discuss details. 
· Tiffany- Burger/Brew- Mr. Gabriele checked with Angus Wilson if HMS can participate in this type of fundraiser held at a pub. Mr. Wilson said that that the SD #75 or HMS cannot be associated with promoting a fundraiser held at a pub for liability reasons. This liability also extends to the HMS PAC promoting such an activity. There is no insurance to cover the PAC off the HMS property. Any such activity would have to be promoted personally- example: ‘Parent Meet and Greet’. PAC has decided to not move forward with this fundraiser.
· Tiffany- Paint Night (Valentine’s/Mothers Day themed) Tiffany is working at getting more information and will present at November 16th PAC meeting.
· Tami-SPUD organic food delivery: Information sheets were given to PAC. PAC decided to move forward with this fundraiser. Tami will work on a letter to be sent out to parents via email and through notifications. All orders are all on-line and order delivery days are Saturdays. 
· Purdy’s: Barb checked with Mr. Vos about PAC arranging a Valentines fundraiser selling chocolate hearts on a stick. He was in support. PAC decided to move forward with this fundraiser for February 2019. PAC will sell the treats at lunch on Valentines Day at the school. Volunteers are needed to sell. Advertising is necessary due to PAC having to pre-pay for a case of these chocolate hearts. Tania Bradley volunteered so far. Ordering and more information about organizing this event to be discussed at November 16th PAC meeting. 
· Harlem Globe Trotters: Barb presented the fundraising options the Abbotsford Centre (AC) sent. PAC decided to move forward with the option of using an on-line code to order tickets. Barb to get this 

started with the AC and then gets the info to Monnie to send out info to parents via email and notifications.

Constitution Changes
Notice was given to the attending PAC members at the September 14th General PAC Meeting of an amendment request to the HMS Constitution. Voting to occur at October 12th General PAC Meeting.
Current HMS Constitution-
Section 8, Line A-
“The executive officers shall be elected from the voting members at the AGM. No official of the school district or Ministry of Education shall hold an executive position.”
 Amendment to the HMS Constitution-
 Change is underlined & bolded
 Section 8, Line A-
“The executive officers shall be elected from the voting members at the AGM. No official of the school district-elected official-i.e. School Trustee, or Ministry of Education shall hold an executive position.”
Lori McComish put forward a motion to accept the constitution amendment as stated above.
Cam Walker seconded the motion.
PAC voted.
All in favour- Motion carried.
*Chris to make the changes to constitution and have an available copy in the PAC book and also send a copy to Monnie to update the PAC page. 

Round Table
a.   PAC positions available:

 1. Chair- No nominations received.
 2. Vice Chair- Nomination received at the September 14th for Roxanne Nielsen. Due to only one nomination received for this position, no PAC vote was required. Roxanne accepted the position. Congratulations to Roxanne and welcome to the executive PAC. A big thank you to Dolly Lang for all her hard work over the last 2 years as Vice Chair.
3. Treasurer- Nomination received at October 12th meeting for Chrystal McCallum. PAC will accept nominations for this position up until the November 16th meeting. All nominations will be collected and then voted upon at that meeting.  
4. Member-at-Large- No nominations received.
5.  DPAC Rep- No nominations received.
b. Bank signer changes to be documented at November 16th PAC meeting. 
c. MSS PAC meeting re-scheduled to October 23rd 7-8pm in the library. 
d. Facebook- Barb to take it over until next meeting. New volunteer needed to take this on.



				Meeting Adjourned:  4:52pm
Next PAC Meeting: November 16th, 2018 3:15pm
Game Night: October 30th at 3:30pm
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